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Office of the CEODear Mr. Washington,

The City of La Verne appreciates the Metro initiated project lo explore a Double Track and Quiet Zone
Project through San Dimas and La Verne on the Metrolink San Bernardino line. We see the potential
positives of this project and we are interested in the further review and consideration of this project.

On behalf of the City of La Verne, I would like to provide City Council support for the Lone Hill Avenue to
White Avenue Double Track Project and hope to see it receive funding and advance soon into the final
design phase.

This project includes additional tracks to reduce train idling and noise for communities, ensure fewer
delays for riders and provides "Quiet Zone Ready' improvements along the corridor. The City of La Verne
specifically strongly supports the additions of "Quiet Zone Ready" crossing within our City to improve the
quality of life for our residents.

The City of La Verne supports lhe addition of a 3.g-mile second track from Lone HillAvenue in San
Dimas to White Avenue in La Verne to imorove Metrolink service for riders and the addition of safetv
features on tracks at 12 at-grade crossings.

In addition to our support, the City Council would also request that Metro address the following as part of
the final design:

-Once the VISSIM study and other traffic analysis have been completed, work with our staff lo
determine whether the accumulative effects of all projects along the rail line warrant a grade
separation at White Avenue.

-The project be exlended to Fulton Road and to construct the Fulton crossing to be made
"Quiet Zone Ready". lt is our understanding that the Gold Line has included this crossing as part
of their proiect, but lhat will not be complete until2027 . lf the Double Track is completed before
this, La Verne would like to see the crossing "Quiet Zone Ready' at that time.

-Work to explore the transfer of liability associated with the sponsorship of a euiet Zone
crossing. We encourage that an analysis be done to explore alternatives and approaches that
may be effective in responding to the "costs" associated with the transfer of liability with Quiet
Zone sponsorship.

While answers to the above are of importance to the City, we do support MTA'S efforts to move this
Project forward into funding the final design phase. Lastly, we would like to acknowledge the MTA Board
and staff efforts to conduct a thorough public engagement process as part of lhese efforts.

Sincerelv. f - \
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City of LaVerne luayor Don Kendrick

General Administration 909/596-8726 . Water Cust0mer Service 909/596,8744 . Parks & C0mmunrty Services g09/596,8700
Public Works 909/596-8741 . Finance 909/596-8716 . Community Developrnenr 909/596,8706 r Euitding 909/596,8?13
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September 22, 2017 

 

 

 

Mr. Jay Fuhrman  

LA Metro  

Transportation Planning Manager  

Regional Rail  

 

SUBJECT: LONE HILL TO WHITE DOUBLE TRACK PROJECT 

 

Dear Mr. Fuhrman, 

 

On behalf of the residents in the 48
th

 Assembly District, I’d like to express my support for additional track and safety 

improvements along Metrolink’s San Bernardino Line. Residents in the communities of Covina and Baldwin Park 

would benefit greatly from projects like the Lone Hill to White Double Track Study. These improvements and safety 

enhancements are critical for the district.  

 

The Lone Hill to White Project includes the addition of a 3.9 mile second track along the San Bernardino Line to 

reduce train idling, noise and will help prevent delays for passengers. I appreciate Metro’s commitment to improving 

regional mobility and supporting the community by including millions in safety enhancements on tracks and at 12 at-

grade crossings. Covering 90 percent of the cost for Quiet Zones reaffirms Metro’s commitment to envision, plan and 

deliver an efficient and effective transportation system for Los Angeles County.   

 

I appreciate the opportunity to discuss improvements along the corridor. The project would allow for eastbound and 

westbound trains to have their own track instead of sharing one, reducing delays and providing an alternate route if a 

train is stopped. These improvements have reciprocal benefits to all cities along the San Bernardino Line by improving 

on-time performance and adding operational efficiencies that do not currently exist. The addition of a second track is 

part of a regional solution to easing congestion and improving air quality throughout the corridor.  

 

Local residents need a safe, convenient and preferred public transportation system. We understand the importance 

of the Lone Hill to White project for Metrolink to continue to provide dependable service for our local communities; 

and look forward to further discussions with Metro regarding corridor improvements along the San Bernardino Line.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
BLANCA E. RUBIO 

Assemblymember 

48
th

 Assembly District 





			

August	31,	2017	

Mr.	Jay	Fuhrman		
LA	Metro	  
Transporta<on	Planning	Manager	  
Regional	Rail	

SUBJECT: LONE HILL TO WHITE DOUBLE TRACK PROJECT
		
Dear	Mr.	Fuhrman:	

While	the	Lone	Hill	to	White	Double	Track	project	is	just	outside	the	City	limits	of	Baldwin	Park,	The	City	
of	Baldwin	Park	is	in	full	support	of	this	necessary	safety	improvement	project.	We	believe	that	without	
the	Double	Track	Project	cri<cal	safety	and	noise	reduc<on	improvements	will	not	be	made.	

The	opportunity	to	add	a	3.9-mile,	second	track	from	Lone	Hill	Avenue	in	San	Dimas	to	White	Avenue	in	
La	Verne	will	improve	Metrolink	service	for	riders	and	adds	safety	features	on	tracks	and	at	the	exis<ng	
12	at-grade	crossings.	The	double	track	allows	for	eastbound	and	westbound	trains	to	have	their	own	
track	instead	of	sharing	one,	reducing	delays	and	providing	an	alternate	route	if	a	train	is	stopped.	

This	3.9	mile	second	track	from	Lone	Hill	Avenue	in	San	Dimas	to	White	Avenue	in	La	Verne	through	the	
ci<es	of	San	Dimas,	La	Verne	and	by	extension	the	City	of	Pomona	will	allow	train	traffic	to	more	safely,	
efficiently	and	quietly.	

The	“Quiet	Zone	Ready”	improvements	that	will	be	created	and	funded	by	Metro	along	the	corridor	will	
allow	the	ci<es	of	San	Dimas	and	La	Verne	to	apply	for	a	Quiet	Zone	from	the	Federal	Railroad	
Administra<on	(FRA)	which	will	significantly	reduce	horn	noise	along	the	corridor.	

The	crea<on	of	the	Double	Track	Project,	which	allows	for	the	ability	to	move	disabled	trains	off	the	train	
tracks	more	quickly	and	the	crea<on	of	a	Quiet	Zone	will	significantly	reduce	the	impacts	we	currently	
experience	in	the	City	of	Baldwin	Park.		

While	there	are	important	ques<ons	s<ll	to	be	answered	regarding	the	project,	we	appreciate	the	fact	
that	there	have	been	several	community	briefings	and	recognize	the	interest	in	the	project.		

We’d	like	to	express	our	apprecia<on	to	Metro	and	Metrolink	for	considering	this	project	and	hope	for	
support	from	the	ci<es	of	City	of	La	Verne	and	San	Dimas	for	the	Lone	Hill	to	White	Double	Track	Study.		

With	your	support,	I	look	forward	to	advancing	this	project.		

Sincerely,	

Sam	Gu<errez	
Interim	Public	Works	Director

	 Samuel	Gu)errez,	Interim	Director	of	Public	Works	

City	of	Baldwin	Park	•	Department	of	Public	Works	
14403	E.	PaciAic	Ave.	•	Ph:	(626)	960-4011,	Ext.	460	•	Fax:	(626)	962-2625	•	www.baldwinpark.com

http://www.baldwinpark.com
http://www.baldwinpark.com
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